
 

Electronic Notification 
 

Notice 
 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION 
APPLICATION NO. 1515365 
NOVA GAS TRANSMISSION LTD. 
TOLLS, TARIFF, FACILITIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE  
RESOLUTION T2007-03 – STFT BID PROCESS SIMPLIFICATION 
 
Take Notice that the Alberta Energy and Utilities Board (EUB or the Board) may continue to 
process this application without further notice if no valid objections are received on or before 
July 10, 2007. 
 
Particulars of the Application 
NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd. (NGTL) has filed an application dated June 13, 2007 (the 
Application) with the Board under Part 4 of the Gas Utilities Act, R.S.A. 2000, c. G-5, as 
amended, for approval of amendments to its Tariff related to Short Term Firm Transportation 
(STFT). 
 
NGTL submits that the proposed amendments will simplify the bid process for customers 
requesting STFT service.  Currently, customers submit a fully executed Rate Schedule, Service 
Agreement and Schedule of Service for all STFT bids.  NGTL is proposing to simplify this 
process by requiring all customers who intend to bid for STFT enter into an STFT Service 
Agreement that no longer expires automatically. Customers will then be required to submit only 
a one page Schedule of Service to support each subsequent bid. 
 
NGTL notes that on June 12, 2007, the Tolls, Tariff, Facilities and Procedures Committee 
(TTFP) supported the proposed amendment by unopposed Resolution T2007-03.  NGTL is 
notifying its shippers and members of the TTFP of the availability of this filing on 
TransCanada’s Alberta System website at: 
 
http://www.transcanada.com/Alberta/regulatory_info/2007.htm. 
 
In the Application, NGTL attached TTFP Resolution T2007-03, a black-lined copy of relevant 
pages of the Tariff illustrating the proposed amendments, and a clean copy of the relevant 
sections of the Tariff incorporating the amendments. 
 
NGTL requests the Board to render a decision on the proposed amendments by August 15, 2007 
to allow for implementation effective September 1, 2007. 
 



- 2 - 
 

Additional Information 
Copies of the Compliance Filing are available for viewing through the IAR Query link on the 
Applications page of the EUB website EUB View Application 1515365. To obtain additional 
information or a copy of the Compliance Filing, contact: 
 
TransCanada PipeLines Limited 
450 – 1st Street S.W. 
Calgary, Alberta  T2P 5H1 
 
Attention: Greg Szuch 
Phone:  (403) 920-5321 
Fax:  (403) 920-2347 
Email:  greg_szuch@transcanada.com 
 
To File a Submission  
Any party wishing to provide comments in this proceeding should file the comments by July 10, 
2007.  
 
A copy of the party’s comments is to be sent by email to EUB.UTL@eub.ca to the attention of 
Mr. Robert Litt, referencing Application No. 1515365. A copy of the party’s comments is also to 
be sent to TransCanada PipeLines Limited c/o Mr. Greg Szuch at the email address provided 
above and at alberta_system@transcanada.com. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns with respect to EUB procedures, please contact Robert Litt 
at robert.litt@eub.ca by telephone at (403) 297-8592.  
 
Issued at Calgary, Alberta, on July 3, 2007. 
 
ALBERTA ENERGY AND UTILITIES BOARD 
Douglas A. Larder, Q.C., General Counsel 
 


